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Dear Ms. O’Donnell: 

It has come to my attention that the Kentucky Public Service Commission‘s 
(Commission) Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity for the construction of 
the Northern Kentucky Water District‘s (NKWD) Subdistrict G water main extension 
project has not been issued. This has placed the bids the NKWD received on March 5 in 
jeopardy of being lost. The bids are set to expire on July 1, 2007. State Budget 
funding of $3,000,000 is being utilized to help fund this project that will provide water 
service to over 240 households who have an urgent need for water, especially during 
the current drought conditions that are being experienced in my District. 

It is also critical that the Commission approve the NKWD’s surcharge repayment 
method for their customers, as opposed to a payment method that requires new 
customers to pay a large fee up front. It is my understanding that if NKWD‘s proposed 
$30 monthly customer surcharge payment is denied, NKWD’s normal extension policy 
would require these residents to pay around $7,000 to connect for service. 

I also understand that this same issue regarding approval of NKWD’s surcharge is 
being reviewed in Subdistrict F, through Case number 2006-00315. Obviously, since 
the surcharge method is in question in this case as well, it is urgent that the 
Commission approve the surcharge method so it does not impact Subdistrict G’s 
approval including a favorable approval of the Subdistrict G surcharge method of 
extension. 
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You may be aw re that I sp n red legislation during the 2000 Regular Session of 
the General -Assembly in an effort to avoid having the Commission delay or deny 
approval for these types of extensions and the associated surcharge extension method. 
I withdrew the legislation as a courtesy to the Commission, who opposed the legislation 
because representatives of the Commission indicated that the Commission had never 
denied a subdistrict and were willing to continue to consider such extensions, and, 
therefore, the legislation was unnecessary. The current long delay and uncertainty 
regarding approval of i\lKWD's Subaistrict F ana Subdistrict G appiication, inciuciii';y the 
monthly surcharge method of extension, is exactly the type of situation that prompted 
the proposed legislation that I sponsored in 2000. 

I would appreciate your prompt approval of the construction so the NKWD will not 
lose their excellent bids. Additionally, it is very important that the Public Service 
Commission continue to allow the District's surcharge method because large up-front 
payments are not feasible for my constituents. 

Sincerely, 

Thomas R. Kerr 
State Representative 
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